
President Barack Obama 

1600 Pennsylvania Ave. NW 
Washington, DC 20500 

 
October 6, 2016 

 
Dear President Obama,  

 
We are religious leaders who hope and pray for the thriving of the land, creatures, and communities of 
the Grand Canyon watershed. We believe that the Greater Grand Canyon Heritage area merits 
designation as a national monument, and we respectfully urge you to designate the area this year, 
before it is too late.  
 
Our faiths teach us that all people are created in God’s image, and we are called to love our neighbors 
as ourselves. The waters of the Greater Grand Canyon area feed the Colorado River which provides 

drinking water for millions of people in Arizona, Nevada, and California. Uranium mining in the Grand 

Canyon Heritage area threatens clean water for God’s creatures and communities in the Grand Canyon 
watershed. We have already seen the devastation of uranium mining on local communities’ drinking 

water supplies, with cancer clusters developing among communities with few resources to cope. Many 
impacted communities waited far too long for justice, and some are still waiting. Today, there are too 
few mechanisms in place to ensure such tragedies will not reoccur.   
 
Respect for Native culture and tribal rights is not only a stated value of our faith traditions, but also a 
value of our nation. In addition to the health of the watershed, this area holds cultural and religious 
significance to many tribes in the area. With more than 3,000 documented Native American 
archeological sites, some more than 12,000 years old, this land and the history it holds deserve 
national respect and recognition. Places like Red Butte, Yellowstone Spring, and Antelope Spring 
remain an integral piece of cultural identity for communities which have called the Grand Canyon 

watershed home for thousands of years. We stand with our indigenous neighbors to defend health, 
dignity, and justice for all.  

 
Finally, as religious leaders, we embrace our responsibility to protect, restore, and rightly share all of 

God’s creation. We must steward the gifts of the natural world wisely so that future generations of all 
God’s creatures, including humans, can also enjoy its abundance. We encounter God in the natural 
world when we learn, play, and pray amidst what God has made. The wild beauty of the watershed's 
towering cliffs, deeply incised canyons and clear-flowing springs draw outdoor recreationists from 
around the world. Flora and fauna of this area such as the mule deer herd, the Kaibab squirrel, and 

Ponderosa pines count on the health of the web of God’s creation for their future. We cannot fail 
them. 

 
While short-term economic benefit may influence those who wish to exploit the natural gifts of the 

Greater Grand Canyon Heritage area, we must consider an alternative reality. Many of our faith 
traditions give us the spiritual resources to do so. Let us take this opportunity to make a monumental 

decision to protect this land, so many acts of stewardship may follow. 



With Gratitude for Your Conservation Leadership, 
 

SOUTHWESTERN SUPPORTERS 
The Rt. Rev. Staccato Powell 

Bishop 
Western Episcopal District, African Methodist Episcopal Zion Church 
 

Rev. Dr. William M. Lyons 
Conference Minister  
Southwest Conference of the United Church of Christ 

Phoenix, Arizona 
 

Rev. Dr. Dennis Williams 
Regional Minister and President  
Christian Church (Disciples of Christ ) in Arizona  
Phoenix, Arizona 
 

The Rev. Dr. Brad Munroe 

Presbytery Pastor 
Presbytery of Grand Canyon and de Cristo 
Phoenix, Arizona 
 

The Rt. Rev. Kirk S. Smith 
Bishop 

The Episcopal Diocese of Arizona  
Phoenix, Arizona 
 

Bishop Stephen S. Talmage 

Grand Canyon Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
Phoenix, Arizona 
 

Rev. Doug Bland 
Executive Director 
Arizona Interfaith Power and Light 
Tempe, Arizona 
 

Rabbi Dr. Shmuly Yanklowitz 

Founder and President 
Uri L'Tzedek: Jewish Social Justice 

Scottsdale, Arizona 
 

Rev. Erin Tamayo 

Executive Director 
Arizona Faith Network 
Phoenix, Arizona 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Reverend Dr. Kay Huggins 

Interim Executive Director 
New Mexico Conference of Churches 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 
 

The Rt. Rev. David Bailey 
Bishop 

Episcopal Diocese of Navajoland 
Farmington, New Mexico 
 
Fr. Richard Rohr, O.F.M. 
Founder, Center for Action and Contemplation 
Albuquerque, New Mexico 
 
Debra Hepler 

Executive Director 

Ghost Ranch Conference and Retreat Center 
Abique, New Mexico  

 
Dr. Larry Rasmussen 
Reinhold Niebuhr Professor Emeritus of Social Ethics 
Union Theological Seminary 
Santa Fe, New Mexico (home residence) 
 
Sr. Joan Brown 
Executive Director 
New Mexico Interfaith Power and Light 
Santa Fe, New Mexico  

 
The Right Rev'd Michael L. Vono, D.D. 

Bishop 
Episcopal Diocese of the Rio Grande 

Albuquerque, New Mexico 
 
Rev. Clare Ann Ruth-Heffelbower 
Executive Conference Minister 
Pacific Southwest Mennonite Conference 

Fresno, California 
 

Rev. J. Dean Phelps 
Interim Executive Regional Minister 

Central Rocky Mountain Region, Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
Denver, CO 

 



NATIONAL SUPPORTERS 

Reverend Dr. J. Herbert Nelson, II 
Stated Clerk 

Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) 
Louisville, Kentucky 

 
Rev. Traci Blackmon 

Acting Executive Minister 
United Church of Christ, Justice and Witness Ministries  
Cleveland, Ohio 
 
Sister Patricia Chappel 
Executive Director  
Pax Christi USA 
Washington, DC 

 

Ty Markham 
Chair 

Mormon Environmental Stewardship Alliance 
Torrey, Utah 
 
Rev. Carol Devine 
Minister 
Green Chalice Ministry of the Christian Church (Disciples of Christ) 
Indianapolis, Indiana 
 
Justice, Peace and Integrity of Creation Commission 
Sisters of St. Francis 

Savannah, Missouri 
 

Marie Venner 
Lead Organizer 

Catholic.us 
 
Rev. Peter Sawtell 
Executive Director 
Eco-Justice Ministries 

Denver, Colorado 
 

Shantha Ready Alonso 
Executive Director 

Creation Justice Ministries 
Washington, DC 

 



Phoebe Morad 

Coordinator 
Lutherans Restoring Creation 

Boston, Massachusetts 
 

Rev. Pat Watkins 
United Methodist Missionary for the Care of Creation 

Caretakers of God’s Creation 
 
Coalition on the Environment and Jewish Life 
 
Cc:  
Secretary Sally Jewell, US Department of the Interior 
Secretary Tom Vilsack, US Department of Agriculture  
Christy Goldfuss, Council on Environmental Quality  
 
 

 


